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1 The employer 
awareness raising 
seminar was       
rehearsed   

2 The preparation 
meeting for the 
practical skill  
training on support 
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for persons with 
disabilities 
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 1. The employer awareness raising seminar was rehearsed  

 2. The preparation meeting for the practical skill training on support and assistance 
 for persons with disabilities 

On 24th August, Japanese experts and per-
sons with disabilities from the advocacy 
team member with disability had a meeting 
to discuss the methods and content of 
"practical skill training on support/assist per-
sons with disabilities," which is a part of the 
above-mentioned seminar.  

Regarding the assistance/manners on how to 
guide persons with visual impairment, the 
contents and procedure were mainly dis-
cussed with Mr. Oyunbat of the National 
Association for the Visually Impaired. As 
for the support skill of wheelchair users, Mr. 
Lkhamjav and Ms. Munkhjargal from 
“Universal progress” shared their ideas as 

they have rich experience in conducting such training in Mongolia. It was agreed to inform the semi-
nar participants that persons with disabilities have different needs even if they have the same types of 
impairments, and some points to note on manners/communication when we support persons with disa-
bilities were also included in the training. A training rehearsal will be held on 8th September in the 
conference room of the Mongolia-Japan Centre.  
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DPUB2 advocacy team keeps preparing 
for the employer awareness raising semi-
nar that will be conducted in October.  

On 5th August, Ms. Munkhtuul and Ms. 
Erdenezul demonstrated the lectures on 
“The value employees with disabilities 
bring to companies” and “Case reviews 
of reasonable accommodation in the pri-
vate companies.” Both of them were 
demonstrating well by following the ad-
vices from the experts from Mirairo Inc. 
in Japan, which were on time manage-
ment of each slide and lecture delivery as 
scripted.  

On 16th August, Ms. Batzaya, Ms. Sa-
rantuya, and Ms. Temuulen conducted a lecture rehearsal on "The value employees with disabilities 
bring to companies," "Reasonable accommodation in companies," and "Understanding persons with 
disabilities." Japanese experts and the advocacy team member with disability advised good points 
and points for improvements with the participants. Ms. Oyunbat, Ms. Batchmeg, and Ms. Borolmaa 
will come to the next rehearsal.   

Ms. Erdenezul, giving the lecture to advocacy team members. 


